

Monday, 2 September 2013

Dear Resident

**DEFENCE HOUSING AUSTRALIA RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT: Temporary traffic management** and timing for construction of roundabout at the corner of Heysen and Hilder Streets, Weston

As you may be aware, Defence Housing Australia (DHA) is developing previously vacant land located off Heysen Street, Weston.

We wrote to you in April advising that as of 6 May 2013, Heysen Street would be reduced to one lane for approximately eight to 10 weeks for the construction of a new roundabout at the intersection of Heysen Street and Hilder Street, Weston.

We have recently learned that the construction timeframe will not be achieved due to a combination of more complex ACTEW service relocations through this area, and inclement weather. Based on advice provided to us by ACTEW and our contractor, we understand that construction of the roundabout will be complete by end of October.

The approved Roads ACT temporary traffic management measures will remain in place. These include placement of temporary traffic signals on Heysen Street (in order to facilitate the smooth flow of traffic eastbound towards Woden, as well as the closure of Hilder Street at the intersection of Heyson Street to all traffic). All detours are sign posted and local residents will still be able to access their properties.

Your safety and the management of traffic during this time is important to us. I encourage you to contact us if you have any concerns or specific questions by emailing help@dha.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Will Messiter

**Development Manager** 

M Meniter